Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
HDR, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Seven announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, April 27, 2017, 4:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: St. Petersburg College – Allstate Center, Florida Room, 3200 34th Street S., St. Petersburg, Florida
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District 7, will hold a public open house on April 27, 2017 from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. at St. Petersburg College – Allstate Center, Florida Room, 3200 34th Street S, St. Petersburg, Florida to discuss the S.R. 679 Pinellas Bayway Bridge Replacement Design-Build Project from North of Yacht Club Lane to S.R. 682 in Pinellas County, Florida. The project includes replacing the existing two-lane bascule bridge with a two-lane, high-level, fixed bridge (Bayway Structure “E,” which is the bridge between Isla Del Sol and Tierra Verde islands), repaving the existing roadway, and replacing a seawall south of the bridge.
This open house will provide property and business owners, interested persons, and organizations the opportunity to review project information and comment on the proposed improvements to S.R. 679 Pinellas Bayway within the above referenced project limits. The meeting will be held in an informal, open house format. There will be no formal presentation. Project aerials, plan sets, and graphic exhibits will be on display for review. FDOT representatives will be available from 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. to discuss the project and answer questions.
The project consists of a construction of a new two-lane high-level fixed bridge (2,900-ft in length), pavement resurfacing of S.R. 679 Pinellas Bayway from north of the new bridge to S.R. 679 at S.R. 682 and intersection seawall reconstruction. The project will also include the construction of a 12-foot-wide shared-use path on the east side and a 5-foot-wide concrete sidewalk on the west side of S.R. 679 for the entire project limits. Instead of a traffic signal, a roundabout will be provided at Madonna Boulevard/First Street.
Written comments may be submitted at the meeting or mailed to: Kevin Lee, Project Manager, FDOT, District Seven, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, Tampa, Florida 33612. All written comments must be postmarked or emailed by May 11, 2017 to become part of the official public meeting record.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Kevin Lee, FDOT, District Seven, 11201 N McKinley Drive, Tampa, Florida 33612, (813)975-6155 or kevin.lee@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Christopher Speese, Florida Department of Transportation, District Seven, 11201 N McKinley Drive, Tampa, Florida 33612, (813)975-6405 or christopher.speese@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
